
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
 
 
 

The Workforce Development Board of Western Missouri, Inc., West Central Region 4, serving 13 
counties in Missouri, is preparing a plan modification pursuant to the Workforce Innovation and 
Opportunity Act (WIOA) Public Law 113 – 128, Section 133(b) (4).  The WIOA plan modification reflects 
the following changes: 
 
 

• Change in the amount of funding – Planning and Budget Summaries 
• Change in the Infrastructure Funding Agreement 
• Change Board Chairperson and change of board members 
• Change in One-Stop Operator 
• Change in CEO and roster changes 
• Changes in policies: 

o Local Supportive Service Policy 
o Sub State Monitoring Policy 
o Complaint and Grievance Policy 
o Program Incentives 

 
The WIOA plan modification will be available for public review and comment on 
September 25, 2019, for a minimum of 30 calendar days.  The revision is available for review at the 
Workforce Development Board of Western Missouri, Inc. office at 150 South Limit Avenue, Suite 300, 
Sedalia, Missouri  65301 between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday, except 
holidays.  Interested parties may submit written comments to Linda Kirk, Executive Director, or 
Commissioner Jim Wheatley, Workforce Development Board of Western Missouri, Inc., 150 South Limit 
Avenue, Suite 300, Sedalia, MO 65301; or to the Missouri Office of Workforce Development, P.O. Box 
1087, Jefferson City, MO 65102-1087. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Workforce Development Board of Western Missouri, Inc. is an Equal Opportunity Employer.  
Auxiliary aids and services are available on request for individuals with disabilities. 

TTY/TDD equipment via the Missouri Relay Service at 7-1-1. 


